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NEW ZEALAND NURSES ORGANISATION 2020 CANDIDATE PROFILES

POLICY REMIT 2:
RECEIVED FROM Mental Health Nurses Section (MHNS) and Cancer Nurses College (CNC)

5HPLW�&RPPLWWHH�H[SODQDWRU\�QRWH�
The remit from the Mental Health Nurses Section (MHNS) 
and Cancer Nurses College (CNC) is about a review of the 
Constitution with a view to having it amended as a result of 
that review.  Therefore it is closer to a Constitutional remit 
proposing amendments and alterations to the Constitution 
than it is a policy remit proposing a change in policy 
direction.  
The Board passed a resolution in December 2019 to 
XQGHUWDNH�D�UHYLHZ�RI�WKH�&RQVWLWXWLRQ��ZLWK�LQGHSHQGHQW�
persons to lead such a review.  The draft Terms of 
Reference for this Constitutional review are to be presented 
at the 2020 NZNO AGM. The draft Terms of Reference are 
LQFOXGHG�LQ�WKH�$*0�LQIRUPDWLRQ�SDFN�WR�EH�SURYLGHG�WR�
members.
In accordance with the Constitution clause 25.2.3.3ii the 
remit was presented for endorsement at a Special Hui 
Ã�7DX�EHIRUH�EHLQJ�SUHVHQWHG�WR�WKH�1=12�$*0��DV�LW�LV�
closer to a Constitutional remit proposing amendments and 
alterations to the Constitution than it is a policy remit. 
7KH�6SHFLDO�+XL�Ã�7DX�GLG�QRW�HQGRUVH�WKH�UHPLW��
Constitution clause 25.2.3.3ii states:
� ΔGHQWLȴHV�SRVVLEOH�ULVNV�DVVRFLDWHG�ZLWK�WKH�UHPLW��DQG�

FRQVHTXHQFHV�RI�WKH�UHPLW�ERWK�LQWHQGHG�DQG�XQLQWHQGHG��
:KHUH�&RQVWLWXWLRQDO�5HPLWV�DHFW�7H�5ĭQDQJD�RU�DUH�
inconsistent with Nga Ture, these will be presented for 
endorsement at Hui a Tau before being presented to the 
NZNO AGM.

3ROLF\�5HPLW�
Full independent review of the NZNO Constitution.

3ROLF\�5HPLW�Ȃ�5HFRPPHQGDWLRQ�
That the NZNO Constitution be independently reviewed in 
its entirety, with full member consultation / participation 
and with any changes or amendments subject to an all 
PHPEHU�ȆRQH�SHUVRQ��RQH�YRWHȇ�GHFLVLRQ�PDNLQJ�SURFHVV�
and that this is expedited in the next 12 months. The report 
should be completed, with a plan for implementation, 
WR�EH�UHSRUWHG�EDFN�WR�PHPEHUV�LQ�WLPH�IRU�YRWLQJ�DW�
the NZNO AGM 2021.  Voting systems within the revised 
document should also encompass the one person, one vote 
concept with vote occurring electronically and as necessary 
according to member by postal vote. The reviewer must 
be a person external to the organisation with strong 
NQRZOHGJH�RI�FRQVWLWXWLRQDO�ODZ��SUHIHUDEO\�ZLWKLQ�ELFXOWXUDO�
organisations, and no vested interest in NZNO.

5DWLRQDOH�
2XU�UHPLW�LV�OLQNHG�WR�WKH�1=12�6WUDWHJLF�3ODQ�ZKLFK�
requires us to achieve our mission to represent members 
DQG�WKH�SURPRWLRQ�RI�QXUVLQJ�E\�IRFXVLQJ�RQ�DQ�HHFWLYH�
organisation. 
Over the past year, there have been situations arising 
ZLWKLQ�1=12�ZKLFK�KDYH�EHHQ�OLQNHG�WR�FRQVWLWXWLRQDO�
requirements and have contributed to divisions within the 
NZNO community. For example, the two 2019 SGMs were 
OLQNHG�WR�FRQVWLWXWLRQDO�UHTXLUHPHQWV�IRU�DGGUHVVLQJ�LVVXHV�

with the immediate past President.  There are expressions 
of seats of accountability within these divisions, but we 
believe accountability will be better achieved by an external 
LQGHSHQGHQW�UHYLHZ�ZKLFK�LGHQWLȴHV�WKH�REVWDFOHV�WR�DQ�
HHFWLYH�RUJDQLVDWLRQ�ZKLFK�PD\�EH�HPEHGGHG�ZLWKLQ�D�
constitution. 
Whilst one member one vote has now been introduced, 
within the current constitution there is potential for 
H[FHSWLRQV�ZKHUH�YRWLQJ�FDQ�WDNH�SODFH�YLD�UHSUHVHQWDWLYH�
voting/voting groups (e.g. Regional councils, C&S, NSU, etc) 
such as at SGMs or when an issue is raised for ballot at the 
AGM. 
Voting groups are no longer seen as being democratically 
HHFWHG�GXH�WR�WKH�RYHUDOO�PHPEHU�SDUWLFLSDWLRQ�
SHUFHQWDJHV�LQ�WKRVH�VWUXFWXUHV�Ȃ�H�J��UHJLRQDO�FRXQFLOV��
C&S, NSU, etc. 
There is continued discussion around how NZNO 
demonstrates a commitment to Tiriti o Waitangi and 
integrates bicultural practices within the leadership 
groups and committees. We believe it is important 
that an independent review critically analyses the legal 
LPSOLFDWLRQV�RI�HDFK�VHFWLRQ�RI�WKH�FRQVWLWXWLRQ�DQG�PDNHV�
recommendations for changes that will support the practice 
of leaders and members to enhance the mana of our 
members and organisation. This requires an examination 
of how democratic processes for individual members can 
ZRUN�ZLWKLQ�D�ELFXOWXUDO�SDUWQHUVKLS��
:H�DFNQRZOHGJH�WKH�FRVW�RI�DQ�H[WHQVLYH�LQGHSHQGHQW�
constitutional review but view it is essential in order to 
ensure NZNO moves forward with members who are 
committed to the organisation and demonstrate respect for 
the leadership. 
Potential impacts may include future long-term cost savings 
if one electronic platform is set up for all voting within 
NZNO that suits all needs and reduced cost of mailing out 
EDOORW�SDSHUV��:H�ZRXOG�OLNH�WR�UHFRPPHQG�WKDW�GHOHJDWHV�
continue to meet with members for discussion regarding 
voting matters as a supportive measure and to maintain 
engagement.
The MHNS and CNC are aware that the NZNO board 
KDV�SDVVHG�D�UHVROXWLRQ�WR�XQGHUWDNH�D�UHYLHZ�RI�WKH�
constitution with for the terms of reference to be presented 
at the 2020 NZNO AGM.   There are a number of limitations 
to the terms of reference for the review proposed by the 
board.  This includes excluding parts of the constitution 
from the review, including clauses 1-5 (including Vision, 
Mission and Philosophy), 25.2.3 (remit committee) and 
schedule three (election of board members) and having 
WZR�H[WHUQDO�UHYLHZHUV�ZKR�KDYH�SULRU�NQRZOHGJH�DQG�
engagement with NZNO. 
For a full and truly independent review that supports a 
transparent democratic process, it is essential that the 
review is not limited in its scope and that the independent 
UHYLHZHU�KDV�D�VWURQJ�NQRZOHGJH�RI�FRQVWLWXWLRQDO�ODZ�DQG�
bicultural partnerships and has not had exposure to any 
potential biases that are at play with the political structure 
of NZNO.


